

COUNTY OF ALBANY COUNTY LEGISLATURE 112 STATE STREET, ROOM 1114 ALBANY, NEW YORK 12207

(518) 447-7168 - FAX (518) 447-5695 www.albanycounty.com PAUL T. DEVANE CLERK

April 1, 2004

Honorable John J. McEneny Member of the NYS Assembly LOB 648 Albany, NY 12248

CHARLES E. HOUGHTALING

CHAIRMAN

Dear Assemblyman McEneny:

As a follow-up to our discussion several days ago, I am seeking your assistance to secure State funding for a noise study along the I-90 corridor between Route 20, past Schoolhouse Road, and Russell Road in the Towns of Guilderland and Bethlehem.

Residents of the Woodscape Neighborhood Association and the McKownville Improvement Association have voiced frustration for many years over the noise of traffic and pollution from exhaust fumes from I-90 that is destroying their peace and quality of life. They are asking that sound barriers be placed along the highways to provide some relief.

County Legislator Mary Lou Connolly joins me in requesting your help to identify funds for a noise study. We are available to meet with you at your convenience to further this proposal, and thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Frank J. Commisso

12th District Legislator Albany County Legislature

cc: Mary Lou Connolly, 32nd District Albany County Legislator State Senator Neil Breslin